
Greens call for re-joining the EU “as
soon as political situation is
favourable”
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“The country is paying a high price for Brexit, in economic, social and
environmental terms. We should look to re-join the EU as soon as it is
practicable to do so” – Molly Scott Cato, former Green MEP
Call for speedy return to free movement and re-joining the customs union

The UK should make a speedy return to the free movement of people between the
UK and the European Union and re-join the customs union, to lessen the
problems resulting from Brexit, say the Green Party. Members at the Party’s
conference in Harrogate also voted in favour of pursuing a policy to re-join
the EU “as soon as the political situation is favourable and the right terms
are available [1].” 

Members backed continued participation in the Erasmus+ scheme, to ensure that
“all young people, regardless of background and socio-economic status,
continue to enjoy the opportunity to explore the continent they share with
those from the 27 EU member states.”

Reacting to the motion on “Closer Alignment to the European Union”, former
Green Party MEP Molly Scott Cato, who is also Vice Chair of the European
Movement, said:

“The country is paying a high price for Brexit, in economic, social and
environmental terms. Whilst the decision to leave the EU cannot be
immediately reversed, it is clear, given the damage Brexit is inflicting on
our country, that long term we should look to re-join as soon as it is
practicable to do so.

“In the meantime, the worst problems resulting from Brexit would be eased by
re-joining the customs union, signing up to a comprehensive agreement with
the EU covering the protection of human, animal and plant life and
reintroducing free movement of people between the UK and the EU. 

“It is also clear that the best way to maintain high standards on workers’
rights, health and safety and environmental protection is to mirror the
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legislative rules governing the EU single market. The proposed Brexit
Freedoms Bill is utterly horrific and has fired the starting-gun on a race to
the bottom on environmental and social standards.

“It is particularly vital that young people, who overwhelmingly rejected
Brexit, should not be penalised. They must be able to continue having
opportunities to study, work and form relationships across the 27 EU member
states. The continued participation in the Erasmus+ scheme will help enable
this. 

“Brexit has severely disrupted diplomatic relations with our EU neighbours
and undermined the UK’s trustworthiness around the world. The readiness to
breach international law and threaten the peace by tearing up the Northern
Ireland protocol has reinforced this. If acted on, the motion agreed by Green
Party members today will help rebuild trust within our country and with
partner nations around the world.” 

ENDS

Notes

Full text of agreed motion:
https://greencoordinate.co.uk/agenda/motions/closer-alignment-to-the-european
-union/

For more information or to arrange an interview contact the press office on
press@greenparty.org.uk or call 0203 691 9401
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